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NOTICE OF COMMENT PERIODS 
Issued: October 26, 2018  

 
In the Matter of a Commission Inquiry into Standby Service Tariffs 
 
PUC Docket Number:   E-999/CI-15-115 

 
Comment Period:   Initial comment period closes December 18, 2018 at 4:30 p.m. 

   Reply comment period closes January 14, 2019 at 4:30 p.m. 
 
Comments received after the close of the comment period may or may not 
be considered by the Commission. 

 
Issue: Should the Commission approve the Photovoltaic (PV) Demand Credit Rider methodology 

and updated credit rate, as proposed by Xcel Energy (Xcel) in the Company’s October 19, 
2018 filing?   

 
Topics Open for Comment:   

• Did Xcel propose an appropriate methodology for determining the PV Demand Credit? 
• Does the PV credit methodology accurately reflect solar value? 
• Is the PV Demand Credit set at the correct level? 
• Is the revised tariff sheet attached to Xcel’s filing appropriate? 
• Are there other issues the Commission should consider in adopting a PV Demand Credit 

Rider methodology or in setting the level of the credit offered through the Rider? 

 
Filing Requirements:  Utilities, telecommunications carriers, official parties, and state agencies are 
required to file documents using the Commission’s electronic filing system (eFiling).  All parties, 
participants and interested persons are encouraged to use eFiling:  mn.gov/puc, select eFiling, and 
follow the prompts. 
 
Submit Public Comments:  Visit mn.gov/puc, select Speak Up! to find this docket, and add your 
comments to the discussion or email your comments to consumer.puc@state.mn.us. 

Background: On October 19, 2018, Xcel Energy (Xcel) submitted a filing proposing a PV 
Demand Credit Rider methodology and updated credit rate.  The filing was in 
compliance with an Agreement among parties filed March 20, 2018 and 
adopted by the Commission in its April 20, 2018 Order, in the above-cited 
docket. 
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Daniel P. Wolf, Executive Secretary 
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Full Case Record:  See all documents filed in this docket via the Commission’s website at 
mn.gov/puc, select Search eDockets, enter the year (15) and the docket number (115), select 
Search. 
 
Subscribe to receive email notification when new documents are filed in this docket at 
mn.gov/puc, select Subscribe, or click HERE and follow the prompts. 
 
Questions about this docket or Commission process and procedure?  Contact Commission staff, 
Susan Mackenzie, at susan.mackenzie@state.mn.us  . 
 
Change your mailing preferences:  Email docketing.puc@state.mn.us or call Leesa Norton at 651-
201-2246. 
 

To request this document in another format such as large print or audio, call 651.296.0406 (voice). Persons 
with a hearing or speech impairment may call using their preferred Telecommunications Relay Service or 
email consumer.puc@state.mn.us for assistance.  
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